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Committee Meetin g Buzz   

¶ Meeting re Memorial for Tom Curtis scheduled 

for 8
th
 Dec with Swan Council to discuss final 

location, planning costs and insurance. 
¶ Interest was high for this yearôs Have A Go Day.  

Set-up well presented. 200 óflyers for prospective 

membersô proved  a sufficient number.  Thanks to 

Yvonne and  Liz for manning the stall in the 

morning and to Alan and Anne Cooney for the 

afternoon slot. Sandra and Peter Patullo setup and 

dismantled the gear.  One new rider showed up 

then joined as a result of this event. 

¶ Ongoing planning for ósafe and effectiveô riding 

course 

¶ Planning for production of jerseys is continuing. 

¶ Nannup Camp seen to be a success. Extra subsidy 

from the club was appreciated. Ride on last day 

required 65 km travel in a car to get to source 

point and 65 km return. Some participants would 

have preferred a ride from Nannup instead. Peter 

Mayall has offered to organize the camp again 

next year. 

¶ Proposed amendments to Bylaws voted on. 

¶ Weekly rolling information re Busselton on the  

board each week  

¶ Busselton Ride Captain contacted re Monday 

and Saturday rides and AOK. 

¶ Busselton President will offer Town Tour on 

Sunday with a different route from 2016. 

¶ óThank Youô BBQ changed to 1
st
 Thursday 

as dance on Friday. 

¶ Official invitation to BBQ to be sent to 

Busselton President and members ï BYO 

drinks. 

 

 

 

¶ Club to subsidise the Busselton Holiday 

Camp to maximum of $1500.  Decided that 

guests of members attending the camp will 

not pay a levy. 

¶ Heather Wallace has donated  a set of boules.  

They are to become the perpetual óHeather 

Wallace Trophyô.  An appropriate plaque is 

to be arranged. 

¶ Burswood venue not available until end of 

March at the earliest. 

¶ For the Ride Program online, list Raphael 

Park until the end of June.  If needs be, the 

online program will be altered when 

Burswood becomes available. 

¶ Ride Program hard copy to state ñRaphael 

Park/Burswood ï Venue TBAò   through to 

end of June. 

¶ Indication on both online and hard copy  
ñSUBJECT TO CHANGEò. 

¶ Beaton Park is to undergo major earthworks 

early 2017.  This could affect the first 

Wednesday ride in January 2017. 

¶ Bibra Lake Memorial Ride:  Due to 

earthworks around the venue, an alternative 

venue is to be considered. Whitfords Nodes 

was suggested  ï adequate parking, shade, 

and access; also Perry Lakes. Other venues 

are to be looked at. 

¶ Discussion whether City Beach is a viable 

venue?  Parking areas are separated.  More 

specific information in Program re location 

of start may help. 

¶ Over Eighty membersô present status to be 

verified. 
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Committee Meeting Buzz (Contôd) 

¶ Member John Smith has enquired about 

commencing Monday L3/L4 rides.  John to be 

advised that  such rides will be an official ride if a 

group is organised from either Leederville or 

Raphael Park, as per the Ride Program, and has a 

ride leader and tail-ender.  The rides can be 

publicised at Wednesday rides. 

¶ 36 applications received for the two First Aid 

courses on 13
th
 and 16

th
 December.  $2136 paid 

for 24 participants.  Approval given for up to 

$1200 for further course proposed for 10
th
 and 

17
th
 January.  Commitment to January course on 

hold until numbers confirmed. 

¶ Advanced Bike Handling Course to be held at 

Busselton Holiday Camp in February.  Program 

will consist of a 2 x 1 hour theory and a practical 

followed by a 2 hour confirmation ride. 
¶ Club to purchase 1 terrabyte of storage space with 

Zoolz as a one off payment at a cost of $40.  

Approval given to spend up to $200 to purchase 

external drive for data storage. 

¶ ñStolen Bikes Australiaò (a new entity) will keep 

a register of bikes after allocating unique security 

numbers for each bike. The bike will be stamped 

with this number which can then be used to 

recover it if stolen. Free registration.  Peter 

Mahoney to be approached to organise this for 

Club members. (See Bike Vault  below.) 

. 

  
Sandra & Liz - Have A Go Day Burswood 2016 
 

Presidentõs Report 

Overnight to Toodyay 30-31 October ð 
Organiser Neville Taylor 
15 club members participated in this ride.  The ride went 

through some beautiful countryside with some challenging 

hills.  The weather was excellent and the accommodation 

at Toodyay friendly and clean.  Nev did a great job in 

organising the event and making sure all participants were 

looked after and didnôt get lost.  Neville drove his own 

vehicle as the sag wagon and also provided refreshments 

for the morning break on the first day and provided after 

dinner entertainment, ie Bingo on Sunday night which got 

a bit competitive, with the last game being a six card game. 

All future rides of this kind to definitely include a budget 

to meet the out of pocket expenses of the organisers. 

 

Vulnerable Road Users Advisory Group Forum 
ð 2 November  
Bruce Robinson and I attended the above Forum which 

was arranged by Road Safety Commissioner, Mr Kim 

Papalia.  Deputy Premier Liza Harvey and various senior 

Government officials were present along with 

representatives of various stakeholder groups such as West 

Cycles and Cycling WA. 

The purpose of the Forum was to outline the requirements 

to create a Vulnerable Road Users Advisory Group 

(VRUAG), which will provide input into policy and 

initiatives to reduce trauma on Western Australian roads. 

I am awaiting confirmation that the Over 55 Cycling Club 

will be invited to nominate a representative on VRUAG. 

 
2nd Advanced Bike Maintenance Workshop ð 
23 October 
The Advanced Bike Maintenance Workshop has proved to 

be very popular and it was decided to offer this second 

workshop on 23 October. Even then, demand exceeded the 

number of spaces available. The limit was 24 attendees at 

each of the workshops i.e. a total of 48 for the two 

workshops.  All 24 members who had booked for the first 

workshop on 9 October turned up but unfortunately only 

18 of the members who had booked a place for this second 

workshop on 23 October turned up, i.e. 6 didnôt turn up 

and hadnôt bothered to let me know which meant that I 

couldnôt inform those on the standby list that there was a 

space for them. 

At the workshops the top two mechanics from TBE (The 

Bicycle Entrepreneur) provided advice and guidance on 

bike maintenance and repair, including adjusting 

derailleurs and brakes, replacing a chain, a cassette, chain 

rings and more.  Even the highly experienced attendees 

were impressed and grateful for the tips and advice passed 

on by the two mechanics.   

(See O55 website for Maintenance Notes) 
 
ôTimõs Rideõ ð 12 November  
Over 40 Club members participated in Timôs ride.  The 

overall number of people participating was slightly down 

on last year.  This year the ride organisers invited Club 

members to honour the memory of Tom Curtis (who was 

killed last year the day after his 60
th
 birthday) by wearing a 

badge with a photograph of Tom. At the formal ceremony 

at the end of the ride, Liz Curtis (Tomôs widow) gave a 

very moving speech in memory of Tom and the need for 

safety to be a priority for cyclists. 

 

 
Warren & Sarah leading off 



 

Presidentôs Report (Contôd) 

 

Nannup Camp ð 13 to18 November (Organiser 
Peter Mayall) 
A total of 37 people attended the Nannup Camp, which 

was enjoyed by all. It was a very happy and well run camp. 

Many thanks to Peter Mayall for organising and running 

the event.  Thanks also to Peter & Sandra Patullo 

fordelivering the Club trailer to the camp and returning it 

to its base in South Perth; Vicki Richards and James 

Carpenter for organising morning refreshments at various 

locations during the event and Dennis Harper for allowing 

Vicki and James to use his vehicle for towing the Club 

trailer to and from refreshment stops; Gary Thomas for 

carrying out his Ride Captain duties at the camp; all of the 

Ride Leaders leading the various rides and, of course, all 

the members who made it a Camp. 

 

Disc Golf (Frisbee Golf) ð 27 November   
(Organiser Michelle Ottaway)  
Twenty three people turned up to the event. We all had a 

great time.  Thanks to Michelle and Steve Ottaway for 

organising the event and providing delicious cakes and 

fruit and prizes for different categories. Also thanks to Liz 

Curtis for the slices. 

 

 
Frisbee Feast 

 
Ride to Northam (  staying overnight at Northam)  ð 
27- 28 November (Organisers Neville & Kay Taylor) 
Only 6 hardy adventurous riders fronted up to Midland to 

challenge the Kep Track to Northam. The forecast 

temperature was around 32C in Perth but a bit more in 

Northam , which resulted in several late withdrawals. The 

Bakers Hill pie shop was very popular both ways. An 

enjoyable evening dinner was had by all , with some thirst 

quenching fluid also quite popular. A hard day meant an 

early night, so that the riders could get an early start the 

next day. Away by 7am and back at Midland at 1 pm  

Well done to all.  (Scripter  Nev Taylor) 
               Graham Miller , President 

 

 

 

 

 

Ride Captainõs Report       Gary Thomas 

Gary reminded the meeting that all accidents need to 

be reported to the Ride Captain. 

 

Ride Statistics 
October 2016 Totals   October 2015 
Number of Riders ï           642   (1021) 
Distance Travelled -     34,525 km               (54,862 km) 
Year to Date Riders ï     7917   (8487) 
Year to Date Distance  - 420,626 km                  (423,458 km) 
(About 3000 less in 2016) 

 
Nannup Statistics 
Destination Riders Distance 
Lavender Farm  32  1678 
Balingup   34  1650 
Donnelly Mill  28  1714 
Berry Farm  22  1012 
Totals  116  6054 

 
Accidents 
**John Morhall suffered a serious back injury after hitting a piece 
of concrete on a cycle path. He attended hospital and will be in a 
brace for some time and unable to cycle or drive for 3-6 months 
**This is what can happen when you fail to make your  
   Calls    LOUD & CLEAR   up and down  the  peloton.  
**Gary Thomas suffered a severe knee injury when he hit a post 
in North Fremantle. An MRI scan revealed a knee replacement 
was an option to relieve pain in the óshort to medium long termô. 
 
 
 
 
Budget       $$ 
Trailer expenses    63.00 
Thank you to Busselton  Club  800.00 
Prizes for Quiz Night    50.00 
Prizes for Old Time Dance   30.00 
Vasse Hall hire for Dance 120.00 
Printing Quiz program    10.00 
Park Wildlife preservation 120.00 
Boules Trophy Prize    20.00 
Incidentals     50.00 

   Total               $1,263.00             

 

Treasurerõs Report ð Nov 2016  

Balance Sheet 

The balance sheet as at 29th November 2016 shows a cash and 

bank balance of around $24.5k which includes income received 
in advance for the Christmas Lunch and for 2017 Membership 

Fees amounting to around $4k.  In addition, I have estimated that 

we have received around $2k for club jerseys that we have been 

unable to purchase or supply.  I have included this as income in 
advance.  At this stage this is a rough estimate.  I will get the 

exact position at year end along with the stock value.  These 

receipts are held in the balance sheet rather than be counted as 

income.  Nannup costs were $785.  (Up to $800 allowed for.)   

Income and Expenditure Account 

Year to date we are showing a surplus of around $2.7k to a 

budgeted annual loss of $1.25K.  This will reduce further as it 

does not currently take account of the depreciation for the year 
budgeted at $1,500.  In addition First Aid Training is being 

booked for December 2016.  I estimate that we should end up 

very close to budget. 

 
 

                                            
                                            Colin Mellows ï Club Treasurer 

When I see an adult on a bicycle, I 

do not despair for the future of the 

human race.            H.G. Wells 

Reminder:  Fees Are Due  

Busselton Holiday Camp  
Saturday 4th to Saturday 18th February 2017 



Advocacy                         Bruce Robinson 

¶ Proposed that we contribute to the discussion on 

introducing deposits on glass bottles and support 

in principle moves to legislate for same.  At this 

time, it will not be supported by Government. 

¶ With regard to bollards, it is generally agreed that 

many are ineffectual, there are other safer designs 

to be sourced, and there are more than needed. 

¶ Lobbying continues with Main Roads and 

councils to fix the ongoing problem of kerb and 

driveway ramps not flush with road or pavement.   

¶ Some councils are still dangerously narrowing 

roads in order to slow traffic.  This, they 

mistakenly believe, is safer for cyclists.   

                            

Membership                          Mike Lewis 

The membership numbers as at 30 November are: 

Financial:             329 

OE:                         25 

Social:                    10 

Total                    364 
The status of all Over Eighty members has been clarified.  In 

future, an annual letter will be sent at time of yearly registrations, 

enquiring if they wish to remain a member of  the Club, either 

riding or social, and pointing out that membership is still free. 

Change of details. 

If any members have changed their address, telephone 

number/s or emergency contact details, could you please 

inform the membership secretary by email. 

membershipsecretary@o55perth.bike 

                            

Bike Vault  
Secure your bikeõs identity and ownership by registering your 

bike in a free Bike Vault. Once registered you  can login and 

update your bike  details and photographs at any time. If your 

bike is stolen you can change your bike status from SAFE to 

STOLEN. This will assist police and people local to the area 

that it was stolen in recovering your bike. You can also search a 

special database of abandoned stolen bikes in the hope of 

finding yours. Recording frame serial numbers or other unique 

form of bike identification can help in getting your bike found.  

Peter Mahony has volunteered to be an ôambassadorõ for our 

club in respect of the Bike Vault scheme. If interested then go 

to the ir web site at https://www.stolenbikes.com.au/   Peter 

can be contacted on 9417 5219 or seen at our Wednesday ride . 

 

 

Christmas Lunch  
Another fun-filled Club Christmas Lunch has come and 

gone. 120 members attended and all agreed that the venue 

was top notch, the service excellent and the food delicious. 

Everyone was decked out in their Christmas clobber and 

we all looked very nice, even if we do say so ourselves. 

Rob and Heather Wallace dropped in early to say hello to 

everyone and we all got a chance to talk to Heather, which 

was great, and to give Rob some words of support. 

 

Of course, there was the usual prize and award giving,  

interspersed with ï dare I say it? ï dissonant Carol singing, 

though we, including John on micô,  did all do our best.    

(NB:  Must do better next year.) 

 

AND  this yearôs Turkey Award , presented by Graham 

Baker, went to Maurie Mepham who won hands down (by 

public applause) from 5 near contenders President 

Graham, MC John, Gus, Dennis and Val.  We had 10 

aspirants in all, so ñWell done, Maurie,ò  We canôt all 

change a flat tyre and put the same punctured tube back 

three times !! 

 
 

John Yeats MC did a sterling job keeping us all in order 

and he and Nola received well-deserved thanks for all their 

preparation to make the day the success it was. 

   

 
Gymnasium Talkfest Award       McDonaldôs Meritorious Award 
 

 
Flat Bar Cycling Award                         A Bike-A Day-Award 
 

 
Safety All At Sea Award                           I donôt know what for 
                                                                   Dog Catastrophe Award 

AND  L3*I*ïJ  MORE  Ʒ Ʒ Ʒ 
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Welcome to Collar Bone Club                  Good Samaritan Award 

  

 
Well done, David, on winning the Door Prize 

   
 

The Club Social Calendar did not stop at the Christmas 

Lunch.  It was quickly followed  by a night ride, the first 

for the year.  Destination was Wembley Food Court aka 

Cambridge Forum.  A dozen or so riders cycled off as the 

sun set to enjoy a veritable taste sensation, lamb shanks 

and laksa the meals of choice. 

 
 

The next event to end our 2016 Calendar was the annual 

Christmas BBQ, under the masterful touch of Sarah and 

Warren, and supported nobly by all riders on the day. 

 

 

 
The Chef (good to see Len, too)      Chefôs willing helpers 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS WANTED 
 
Bike Week 2017 Friday, 17th Ö Sunday, 26th March 
.ƛƪŜ ²ŜŜƪ ƛǎ ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
riding bikes. 
As part of this week, our Club is planning to hold  Bike Week 
{ŜƴƛƻǊǎΩ wƛŘŜǎ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ нм

st
 March 2017 for any person who 

would like to give cycling a try.  The rides will leave from Raphael 
Park at approximately 9.00 am with two rides, one 10 km and 
the other 20km.  The short ride will go over the Causeway, across 
Elizabeth Quay and around South Perth foreshore, probably 
stopping for coffee near Coode St jetty.  The longer ride will go 
around the eastern river shore to Ascot, across Garratt Rd bridge 
and back via a coffee stop at the Maylands golf course.  If these 
rides prove popular, future rides could be held commencing at 
alternate venues. 
Bruce Robinson and Vicki Richards will be organising the rides.  
Volunteers are needed to help on the day to accompany riders 
and a few prepared to be on standby to step in if we get more 
participants than expected.   
Members might have friends who ride but are loath to come on a 
normal club ride.  Also you may know people who might attend 
given the short distances and gentle pace. 
The rides will be listed in the Bike Week program and we intend 
to seek coverŀƎŜ ƛƴ ǎŜƴƛƻǊǎΩ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƴŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊǎΦ 
For details re Bike Week 2017 ς http://bikeweek.com.au/ 
Bruce Robinson ς Bruce.Robinson@Westnet.com.au 
   9384 7409  0427 398 708 
Vicki Richards ς vickirics@optusnet.com.au 
   0300 3998  0412 767 790 

 

 

       
How good was the Nannup Camp?  Extremely enjoyable   
(except for one member who had her mobile phone 
stolen). 
Did we pedal up some big hills?   Too right we did.  At 
Happy Hour all chests were puffed out, and rightly so. 
 
Peter Mayall did a grand job of organising everything 
from start times, part  rides, halfway points,  muffin 
orders, morning teas,  even a pizza van, ôthough he sadly 
couldnõt organise 4 days of fine riding weather.  And a 
rainy Wednesday ride to Manjimup was taxing, to say 
the least; and drying clothes was especially challenging. 
 
Ride Captain Gary sent all riders off safely each morning. 
Great to see his happy smile, telling us how to stay safe..   
 
Sandra Patullo ordered the juices and fruit, along with 
ice and cold water for our refreshers along the routes, 
and Vicki and James ferried the trailer around and 
collected those who were lagging  (or is that ôsaggingõ). 
Cameron arrived with an abundance of printed  route 
maps but they didnõt help Dennis who found himself on 
the road to Bridgetown, alone but not downhearted.  He 
was safely brought back into the fold via Colin Mellowsõ 
Subaru. 
 
The farewell barbecue saw us sharing a drink or two, 
a skinny pizza or two, or three,  reminiscing, presenting 
well-deserved ôthank youõ gifts and wishing the four days 
hadnõt passed so quickly.  But thereõs always 2017.   
 
 

 

 

         NANNUP 2016 

To read about Graeme (Gus) 

and Lyn Barnettõs Cruising 

Holiday, skip to the end éé 
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Yes, I only had 
one muffin ! 

It 
�)�T�Æ�S�Ù�D�E�F�I�N�I�T�E�L�Y 
    Off . 

Za zdorov'e! 


